
Pride. Innovation. Future. 

INSIDE CANTON LOCAL SCHOOLS

Now that the 2019-20 school year is off and running, it is time to reaffirm our commitment to a 
year of appreciation. This year, the Canton Local School District learned about Appreciology, the 

art and science of appreciation. It was the main message shared at convocation by keynote speaker 
Chris DiMauro, vice president of strategy for The Impact Group. During his speech, Chris issued several 

challenges to our staff members centered around appreciation and how to make a positive impact on 
those around you. There is no better time than now to continue our work on these themes.

If you want to make an impact and create a culture of appreciation, consider:

•	 Making a commitment to keeping an appreciation journal

•	 Making a commitment to catching others doing something right 

•	 Celebrating small wins each day because small dominoes can create massive energy 

•	 Changing your mindset through consistent reminders that “we are what we think all day long”

•	 Remembering that our brand is our people and the way we treat each other and those we 
serve matters

Sharing appreciation can truly make a difference. That is why we want everyone to know how much we 
appreciate your support. At Canton Local Schools, we are so grateful for:

•	 Our community for supporting the bond issue that enabled us to build the high school.

•	 Our staff for participating in the curriculum audit and the Board of Education for approving 
the funding to purchase the resources needed.

•	 Stadium donors for making our dream of a first-class stadium a reality.

•	 The community businesses that choose to build and expand their companies in our district, 
thus providing additional funding and financial stability for the schools.

•	 Our staff for going above and beyond for our students and their families.

•	 The ability to have two school resource officers to protect and build relationships with our 
students.

•	 Our students, staff and community for participating in the Wellness Challenge and taking 
positive steps toward healthier lifestyles.

•	 Backpack donors who provide funding and food so our students have meals and snacks over 
the weekend.

We will continue to practice the art of appreciation, because without our community’s support, we 
could not do what we do for our students and families. Thank you and Go Wildcats!
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CLSD Board of Education
The Canton Local Board of Education conducts open meetings that are held at the 
Administration Center and school sites at 7:00 p.m. on the second Monday of each 
month (except as noted*).

BUILDING 
CONTACTS
H. R. Walker Elementary: 
330-484-8020

Faircrest Memorial Middle School: 
330-484-8015

Canton South High School: 
Main Office: 330-484-8000 
Athletics: 330-484-8005

Canton Local Attendance - All Buildings: 
330-484-8001 opt #2

District Transportation Bus Dispatcher: 
330-484-8006

Canton Local Special Services & Preschool: 
330-484-8022

Canton Local Administration: 
330-484-8019 
(Treasurer, Curriculum, Technology, 
Buildings/Grounds, EMIS, Registration, Food 
Service, Career Tech, Gifted Services)

Canton Local Superintendent’s Office: 
330-484-8010

For more information, please visit: 
cantonlocal.org

SCHOOL 
CLOSING 
NOTIFICATION
The CLSD uses a rapid phone calling system 
for school closing alerts and notifications. 
Please be sure to notify your child’s school 
office of any phone number changes for 
school records. School closing information 
will continue to be broadcast over WHBC 
(1480 AM or 94.1 FM) radio stations and 
posted on the district website and Facebook 
page prior to 7:00 a.m. Families can update 
their phone numbers on the district website at 
cantonlocal.org, quick links tab - district alerts.

November 18 - Walker Elementary*
December 9 - Canton South High School
January 13, 2020 – Canton South High School (tentative date)

All action of the Board takes place in public session. However, the Board may adjourn 
to an executive session, in accordance with Ohio’s open meeting law, to discuss 
personnel matters, land purchases, negotiations, pending court action, security 
arrangements, and confidential records. Any action resulting from the discussion in 
the executive session must be made during a public session of the Board.

Hearing of the Public Information
Although state law does not require boards of education to set aside time for public 
comment, the board recognizes the value of public input on educational issues and 
has adopted Bylaw 0169.01, effective 7/18/11, to provide for public comments.

Board of Education Members
Rick Knight, President rick.knight@cantonlocal.org 
David Brothers, Vice President david.brothers@cantonlocal.org 
Chris Cole, Member chris.cole@cantonlocal.org 
Scott Hamilton, Member scott.hamilton@cantonlocal.org 
Scott Shaffer, Member scott.shaffer@cantonlocal.org 

Student BOE Representatives
The Canton Local 
Board of Education 
welcomes 2019- 2020 
student representatives 
Caroline Snyder and 
Alexis Currie. These 
Canton South seniors 
will keep board 
members apprised 
of the many activities 
and accomplishments 
happening within the 
high school. 
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Staff Recognized 
for Years of Service

DISTRICT 
DAYS OFF
November 
28 & 29 Thanksgiving Break 

December 
2 No School 
23-31 Christmas Break 

January 
1 Christmas Break 
16 End of 9 weeks 
16 End of semester 
17 Teacher PD Day – No School  
20 Martin Luther King Day - No School

February 
17 Presidents Day -  No School

March 
23-27 Spring Break - No School

SPECIAL 
STUDENT 
SERVICES 
AVAILABLE
The CLSD Special Services Department 
represents a variety of student support 
programs and services focused on success for 
all students. Helping students make a good 
adjustment to school life, bringing families 
and schools together, and supporting students 
with individual needs is the focus of each of 
the special service programs. 

Special Services programs operate in each of 
the schools within the school district. Special 
Education Services provide programming to 
students ranging from age 3 through 21 who 
have an identified disability. Special Education 
staff members include intervention specialists 
tutors, paraprofessionals, counselors, nurses, 
therapists and psychologists. 

If you know of any child who maybe is in 
need of services, please contact the building 
principals or the Special Services Office at 
330-484-8022. 

Donna Brothers and Kim Crum

Kim Rauschenbach and Terri Collinsworth

Margaret McMillen, Natalie Greene, Janet Gill, Greg Eibel and Terri Bradshaw 
Not pictured: Lisa Hookway

Faye Sherrard and Don Bates

30 YEARS OF SERVICE:

25 YEARS OF SERVICE:

20 YEARS OF SERVICE:

15 YEARS OF SERVICE:
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Canton Local Schools 5-star preschool education for those students who meet the eligibility. Walker 
Elementary has three preschool classrooms and each class has different criteria for admission. Canton 
Local’s preschool program has received a Five-Star Step Up to Quality Award from the Ohio Department 
of Education (ODE).

The first preschool program is a partnership between Canton Local Schools and the Stark County 
Educational Service Center. This program is called Stark County Integrated Preschool (SCIP). The preschool 
is offered 4 half days per week to children 3-5 years of age who have been identified as developmentally 
delayed in one or more of the following areas: communication, vision, hearing, motor skills, social-emotional/behavioral functioning, self-help 
skills, and/or cognitive skills. This program also accepts children who are typically developing to serve as role models in the class.

The second preschool program is funded by a grant through the Ohio Department of Education. The children enrolled in this program need 
to meet income eligibility requirements and be typically developing. This classroom is also offered 4 half days per week for children who are 
3-5 years of age. The entire family has opportunities for involvement in their children’s preschool education, which begins the journey for the 
home-school partnership. Children between the ages of 3 and 5 are eligible, as long as they are not 5 years old before August 1st of the current 
school year.

The Wildcat Backpack Program kicked 
off with success. Students who qualify 
receive a weekend meal bag with 2 
breakfast, 2 lunch, and 2 snack items. 
Interested in donating? A special thank 
you to sponsor North Industry Christian 
Church. Please contact Jennifer Waidman 
at Jennifer.Waidman@cantonlocal.org 

Find Canton South Nutrition Services at:

Facebook @CSNutritionserv 
Twitter @CSNutritionServ 
Instagram @csnutritionserv

Preschool Now Open for 3-5 Year-Olds

Wildcat Backpack Program

(Left) Canton Local Catering hosted the Class of 1965 Reunion. If you 
are interested in hosting a class reunion or banquet contact Ashley 
Ritz at 330-484-8019 ex 4012 or ashley.ritz@cantonlocal.org.

Canton Local Catering
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Correction: Canton South alumni Andrew Ricketts and Matthew 
McCue were also recipients of James H. and Shirley L. Green 
scholarships. Jim and Shirley Green established this fund to benefit 
graduates of Canton South High School attending a two-or four-year 
college. Ricketts and McCue were not mentioned in a previous issue.

SMITH RECOGNIZED 
FOR LIFE SAVING 
EFFORTS
The American Red Cross presented Canton South Sports Medicine 
teacher Kristen Smith with its Certificate of Merit for her efforts 
that helped save a fellow teacher’s life. It is the highest award 
given by the Red Cross to an individual or team of individuals who 
saves or sustains a life by using skills and knowledge learned in a 
Red Cross Training Services course.

Last January, Kristen—who is trained in Red Cross First Aid/CPR/
AED—recognized the signs when a colleague began to choke 
during lunch. She quickly reacted, confirmed that the teacher was 
indeed choking, and performed abdominal thrusts until food was 
dislodged from her colleague’s airway.

Kristen’s colleagues nominated her for the Certificate of Merit 
over summer break, worked with Red Cross representatives to 
verify her remarkable actions, and helped plan for the award’s 
presentation. 

Jeff Moore, principal of Canton South High School, said, “Kristen 
exemplifies what we want all of our staff and students to be, 
someone who takes their education/training and uses those for 
the betterment of others, someone who is caring and is not afraid 
to be involved. We could not be more proud of Kristen and all she 
represents in Wildcat Nation.”

Buzinski Receives 
Jennings Action 
Research Fellow
The Martha Holden 
Jennings Foundation 
recently named 
Canton South High 
School English teacher 
Heather Buzinski as 
a Jennings Action 
Research Fellow. 

This highly regarded 
distinction honors 
master teachers 
in select areas of 
Ohio each year. 
Candidates, who have 
been nominated by 
their superintendents, 
participate in the Jennings Educators Institute during the fall. A 
three-part professional development experience, the Institute 
encourages and supports teachers as they strive to improve 
their practice. Upon completing the series, participants can earn 
the designation “Jennings Action Research Fellow” by taking an 
additional step to immediately apply what they have learned. 
During the next several months, they design, implement, and 
document lessons incorporating ideas from the Institute under 
the guidance of university partners. They share the outcome of 
their work with colleagues at the Jennings Action Research Fellows 
Showcase the following spring.

Superintendent Steve Milano, Sports Medicine teacher Kristen Smith and 
Kimberly Kroh, Executive Director of the American Red Cross’ Stark & 

Muskingum Lakes Chapter.
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Alumni & Friends News
Join the Canton South Alumni & Friends Association
Canton South Alumni Association members will receive an annual newsletter with highlights from Canton Local Schools, updates on classmates 
and fellow alumni as well as information about events that will be held specifically for Canton South alumni and supporters. The $5 annual and 
$50 lifetime memberships will allow the group to grow and provide funding for alumni events and student scholarship opportunities. 

Why Join
Stay Informed: Receive an annual newsletter with highlights from Canton Local Schools, updates on classmates and fellow alumni 

Develop Connections: Participate in Canton South alumni events, community service functions, and networking opportunities to expand your 
connections and meet new people 

Give Back: Your donation will help current students through scholarships and other educational opportunities 

Show Pride: Because YOU’RE a Wildcat! 

How to Join
Look for the Canton South Alumni table at upcoming high school events and announcements on the Canton Local Schools website and Facebook 
page. Sign up online at https://tinyurl.com/cshsalumsignup or email your name (including maiden if applicable) and year of graduation 
to Karen Vrabec at karen.vrabec@cantonlocal.org. Make checks payable to: Canton Local Alumni and send c/o The Canton South Alumni 
Association 600 Faircrest St SE, Canton, OH 44707.

BECOME A PART OF WHERE YOUR JOURNEY BEGAN.

Sign up today to join the Canton South High School Alumni Association!

$5 Annual Fee

Name: ___________________________________________________________
Email: ___________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________
Phone Number: ___________________________________________________
Maiden Name: ____________________________________________________
CSHS Graduation Year: _____________________________________________

If you have any questions, please contact Karen Vrabec at karen.vrabec@cantonlocal.org
or visit the CSHS Alumni Association website at tinyurl.com/cshsalum.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
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N
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N SOUTH HIGH SCHO

O
L

$50 Lifetime Membership 

and friends
^

BECOME A PART OF WHERE YOUR JOURNEY BEGAN.

Sign up today to join the Canton South High School Alumni Association!

$5 Annual Fee

Name: ___________________________________________________________
Email: ___________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________
Phone Number: ___________________________________________________
Maiden Name: ____________________________________________________
CSHS Graduation Year: _____________________________________________

If you have any questions, please contact Karen Vrabec at karen.vrabec@cantonlocal.org
or visit the CSHS Alumni Association website at tinyurl.com/cshsalum.
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The CLSD Hall of Distinction will recognize Canton Local 
Alumni and other individuals who have distinguished 
themselves and have exemplified the education and 
moral values that are respected by their community 
and school system. 

To be considered for this honor, nominees must meet 
the eligibility requirements as defined by the Canton 
Local Schools Hall of Distinction Committee. Those 
selected into the Hall of Distinction will be memorialized with a permanent likeness and inscriptions at Canton South High School. 

The Inaugural Class will be chosen from nominations by members of the Hall of Distinction committee, Canton South Advanced Education 
Foundation and the Alumni Association. All future classes will be selected through the nomination process. Members of the first class will be 
notified by the committee and announced in the February 2020 issue of the Inside Canton Local Schools newsletter. 

The call for nominations for the second class of CLSD Hall of Distinction will begin March 1, 2020. The second class, and all those following, will 
be recognized during Canton South High School’s homecoming weekend typically 
held in October. Nomination forms will be available February 2020 in the newsletter 
and online at cantonlocal.org.

HALL   DISTINCTIONHALL   DISTINCTIONofof

HALL   DISTINCTIONHALL   DISTINCTIONofof

Who’s That Wildcat?

A B C

D E F

NEW FAMILY 
SUPPORT SPECIALIST 
TO PROVIDE 
SOCIAL-EMOTIONAL 
ASSISTANCE
Canton Local Schools 
family support 
specialist (FSS) Ann-
Margaret Lambo 
provides services to 
students and families 
that improve their 
lives. Through her 
vast community 
resources knowledge 
and support of local 
agencies, Mrs. Lambo 
helps students and 
their families with 
housing, clothing, 
food assistance and bridges connections between  
teachers and parents. She has direct access to 
many community services and is happy being a 
listening ear and comforting voice during difficult 
times.

Mrs. Lambo is a freelance writer who loves to 
play tennis and bake in her free time. She and 
husband, Jamie have two adult children, Ann 
Therese and Paul. G H I

Canton Local Hall of Distinction Class of 2020

 
See page 15 for answers!
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On October 2, Walker families were able to enjoy a wonderful night at Sippo Lake. 
Staff provided fun activities for families. Students could paint a pet rock, make a 
bug top, make a kite, play and take bubbles, create an apple bird feeder, and learn 
how to cast using a fishing pole. A “take a selfie” station was also provided so that 
families could preserve the memory. A food station serving hot dogs, chips, cookies, 
and water was also a highlight. Student entered a raffle, and prizes were given at 
school the next day.

Families could stroll through the grounds at Sippo while enjoying a fun packed 
evening.

Sippo Lake

A c a d e m i c  B o o s t e r  C l u b  

Quarter Auction

For ticket information, questions or to donate, please contact  
Nicky Boyd at 330-484-8000 or nicole.boyd@cantonlocal.org. 

Saturday, November 9, 2019
C a n t o n  S o u t h  H i g h  S c h o o l 

Tickets are  

$5  
at the door. 

Walker’s Therapy Dog 
Kahia, a ten-year-old Rottweiler, will be visiting Walker 
every Monday. Owned and trained by Mrs. Pat Metzger, 
Kahia has spent years working as a licensed therapy 
dog at Aultman Hospital. Since Kahia is no longer able 
handle the hospital stairs, she has come to Walker. 

Upon parent permission, students are selected read to 
Kahia. Kahia’s gentle nature brings comfort and support 
to students as she dutifully listens to the stories. Students 
practice in advance so that they can show Kahia their 
reading skills. It’s a wonderful time and hard to tell who 
enjoys the time more – Kahia or the students!

Pictured (left to right) are Emma Smith, 
Pat Metzger (owner/trainer) Harlee Deetz, Kahia

Ella White, Savanna Rueschman, Jillian Noll

Drayden HarshRory and Reid Coleman
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SAFETY WORLD 2020
The Safety World program teaches students ages 5-7 years old 
ways to avoid common safety hazards and what to do if faced with 
an emergency situation. The fun event is full of hands-on activities 
and guest presenters from Canton South and Stark County safety 
organizations. 

Safety World will be held June 8-12, 2020 from 9 a.m. to Noon at 
Walker Elementary School. Parents and family members invited to a 
graduation event at 11:00 a.m. on Friday.

Preschool staff, students, and families 
welcomed local firefighters to Walker 
on September 27. Shift Commander 
Chris Pullman, Firefighter Dale Nelson, 
and Fire Safety Educator Michael 
Beachy came for an educational, 
hands-on, fun event. Important fire 
safety information was shared with 
parents and students. Students were 
encouraged to climb aboard the fire 
truck and ambulance.

Canton Local Fire Department has 
free smoke detectors available to any 
Canton Local resident. Please contact 
Mike Beachy at 330-484-6165 for 
more information.

Pre-Kindergarten Safety Day

Forefront to back: Nova Baker, Mason Dauski, Mason Vicenty, Travis Wood, Jocelyn Kyser, and Bryce Fisk

Brayden Clendenin climbs inside  
a fire engine!

A Celebration 
of Christmas

Presented By: 
Brass Band of The Western Reserve

Ticket purchases go towards the 
Canton South Fine Arts Department.

SATURDAY 
DECEMBER 7, 2019 7 P.M.

CANTON SOUTH 
PERFORMING ARTS CENTER 

600 FAIRCREST ST SE
CANTON, OH 44707

www.cantonlocal.org

TICKET PRICES:  $12 - ADULTS | $10 - STUDENT/SENIORS | $9 - GROUPS OF 10 OR MORE (PER TICKET)

Canton Local Fire Department offers safety 
equipment demonstration.
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Attitude of Gratitude
Each day in 5th grade language arts, students come into class and get out their gratitude journals. These bright orange pieces of paper say, 
“Starting My Class with an Attitude of Gratitude” and students write down at least three things that they are thankful for each day. Miss 
Hershberger, Ms. Thompson and Miss Rufo enjoy asking students to volunteer to present what they wrote, and they have been encouraged to 
read what has been written. The goal of the program is to encourage students to adapt a positive mindset in order to perform better in class. 
Students have filled up the last box on their first page (that’s 33 boxes which makes 99 things they are grateful for!) and will continue to fill their 
papers throughout the school year.

VETERANS DAY 
CELEBRATION
Join FMMS for its annual Veterans Day celebration on Friday, 
November 8, 2019 at Faircrest Memorial Middle School. Breakfast 
will be served at 9:00 a.m. with the program to follow. The Veterans 
Day celebration includes a presentation of the colors, performances 
by the band and choir and guest speakers to honor the veterans in 
attendance. RSVP to FMMS at 330-484-8015 ext 2131.

Kadence Spencer, Maleah Hyde, Gracie BifolchiTaylor Tubbs, Ar’Monnie Hawkins, Nathan Boyd

Back row Alivia Haynam, Kamron Dyer, Nolan Bonner
Front row Reagan McDonald and Saige Daughertry
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Food & Personal 
Care Items 
Drive
FMMS Emerging Leaders are sponsoring a Food & 
Personal Care Items Drive through November 12. 
Points are assigned for items donated, with extra points 
for items on the “most needed” list. The homeroom 
with the most points at the end of the drive will win a 
Frosty party. Items collected will be donated to Bridge 
Point, Wildcat Backpacks, and to the Family Support 
program. Community members wishing to donate 
can drop off items in the main office.

EXPIRED FOOD ITEMS WILL  BE DISCARDED AND WILL  NOT COUNT.  FOOD ITEMS
FROM THE FMMS CAFETERIA ARE NOT PART OF THIS CONTEST .  NO GLASS!

FMMS FOOD & 
PERSONAL CARE DRIVE
SPONSORED BY THE EMERGING LEADERS

Monday October 16th - 
Tuesday, November 12th

 
Donations directly help Canton Local families by supporting the

Wildcat Back Packs, Bridge Point, and the Family Support Specialist.
 

The homeroom that collects the most points
during the drive will win a frosty party!

 
The following items are worth 10 POINTS:

Plastic Fruit Cups or Canned Fruit
Canned Pasta (ie. Spaghetti Os, Canned Ravioli)

Individual Cereal Boxes
Small Jugs of Laundry Detergent

Dish Soap
Deodorant

Shampoo or Conditioner
Tooth Paste or Tooth Brushes

Toilet Paper (4 Pack)
Clorox Bleach Spray

 
The following items are worth 5 POINTS:

Soup (Pull Tab Preferred)
Applesauce

Mac & Cheese Cups
Pop Tarts or Cereal Bars

Individual Packaged Chips
Granola Bars

Oatmeal Packets
Ramen Noodles

Snack Packs or Fruit Snacks 
Peanut Butter or Jelly

Canned Corn
Canned Green Beans

Stuffing Mix
Instant Mashed Potatoes

Canned Chicken Broth or Gravy
 

***All other items donated are worth 1 POINT.
 

FMMS 
WELCOMES NEW 
PEP BAND
Lead by Mr. Rashad Mitchell, the Faircrest Pep 
Band made their debut during the 8th grade 
football game against Norwayne.

Dylan Boston, Chloe Burt, Leo Covill, Cirene Minor, John Norris,  
Arianna Rose, Devin Samblanet, Christian Sivits, Kastyn Stewart Cason Hale, Ray Myers, Kayzie Auman, Laken Hale, Mya Williams and Brooklyn Waidman 

show off their finished fall pumpkin STEM projects. Students were challenged to use toothpicks 
and popular fall candies to build a STEM structure.
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TAILGATE TIME!
On Friday, October 4, approximately fifty 8th 
grade students attended the annual tailgate 
party at Canton South High School. Students 
participated in cornhole, football and dancing 
and enjoyed delicious cookout food provided 
by Faircrest Middle School staff. Students 
were provided with a complimentary ticket 
to attend the varsity football game courtesy 
of the high school athletic department. 
 
FMMS thanks adult volunteers and the high 
school bleacher creatures for showing the 
eighth graders a great time!

Coffee Cart Club
Faircrest Memorial Middle School Intensive needs students are “rolling out” a Coffee Cart Club, 
providing students with the opportunity to be baristas on Friday mornings. Every Friday two 
students with the support of Speech-Language Pathologist, Megan Conley and help from Mrs. 
Miller, Mrs. Halas, and/or Miss Roach travel the hallways of Faircrest delivering coffee to teachers 
who previously placed orders. Prior to coffee delivery, students distribute and collect order forms 
and prepare the coffee in their classroom. A cup of coffee is 50 cents. The profits made from the 
coffee cart will be used to purchase more coffee, creamer, sugar, cups, and other supplies as 
needed.

The Coffee Cart Program provides students with the opportunity to use appropriate social 
communication skills, follow a recipe, sequence steps in an activity, fulfill orders, focus on peer-
peer work relationships, handle money, and work on hygiene practices. The Coffee Cart Program 
promotes inclusion and allows students to gain confidence and life skills that will prepare them 
for the real world.

CS Homecoming 2019
Canton South Homecoming was celebrated on October 12. The theme for 
the Canton South High School homecoming game was glow in the dark. The 
court (above from left to right) was freshmen Zoom Robbins and Peyton 
Kennedy, Sophomores Gavin Moses and Nadia Keating, Seniors Logan 
Bergert (King) and Alexis Currie, Seniors Brady Slates and Toni Denmark 
(Queen) and Juniors Trent Chavers and Olivia Belcher.

Enjoying the tailgate were left to right: Avery Rupert, Na’omie Moore,  
Raena Campbell, Taylor Lab, Kiersten Taylor. In Front: Sydney Comer

Left to Right: Students Aiden Alexander and Cason Hale

On Sweetest Day, the Sound of South choir performs with the City of Flags Chorus  
at the Love A Capella Concert held at CSHS.
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Wildcats of the Month
Our Wildcats of the Month for September are Brady Slates and Jenna Haynam. Brady and Jenna are both seniors at Canton South High School 
and are very active members of the school community. They set a great example for their peers and are outstanding students. 

During his time at the high school, Brady has been a part of the National Honor Society (NHS), National Technical Honor Society (NTHS), 
served as the junior class vice president and was a member of speech and debate for one year. Additionally, he was a participant in Business 
Professionals of America (BPA) for two years and has been a member of Academic Challenge for all four years.

Along with academic involvement, Brady is also on the track and field team and played in the marching band, concert band and pep band for 
two years. 

Outside of Canton South, Brady enjoys being involved with the community by helping to plan and participating in different events, such as the 
Faircrest Flag-Planting, Jingle with Kris Kringle, Balloon Lift-Off, Craft Show and Dancing with the Teachers. 

After graduation, Brady plans on attending either Slippery Rock University or the University of Akron and wants to major in mechanical 
engineering with a minor in chemistry. 

Jenna has served as the vice president of NTHS, the vice president of sports medicine and the secretary of sports medicine for one year. She has 
also been involved with 6th Man Mentoring for two years and was a member of Student Leadership for all four years. 

In addition to her academic involvement, Jenna was on the track team for one year, the basketball team for two years and has played soccer all 
four years of her high school career. 

Jenna also enjoys staying involved with the community outside of her school 
extracurriculars, which includes serving as a Little League soccer coach and cleaning up 
the Walker Courtyard for two years, helping with the Senior Citizens’ Prom all four years, 
and assisting with Kindergarten Camp and Safety World. 

After graduation, Jenna plans to go to college to pursue a degree in medicine or therapy. 

Congratulations Brady and Jenna for being named September’s Wildcats of the 
Month! Keep up the great work! 

Brady Slates  Jenna Haynam

CHOIR 
SPAGHETTI 
FUNDRAISER
On Friday, December 13, from 4:00 p.m. to 
7:00 p.m. the Canton South Choir Boosters 
will host a Spaghetti Supper fundraiser at 
Canton South High School. The cost is $9 for 
adults, $5 for children ages 4-12 and free for 
those three years of age and under. Tickets 
are available from any choir student, at the 
administration office or at the door.

GET ON BAND 
BOOSTER’S BUS
The Band Boosters still have seats available 
to New York City for their annual Red-Eye 
Bus Trip Friday, December 6 – Sunday, 
December 8, 2019. Cost is $120 and includes 
transportation to and from New York City. 
Once you are in the city, the day is yours to 
spend exploring and embracing the festive 
spirit of the season that only the city that 
never sleeps can offer. Details are available 
at cantonlocal.org or email Gina Miller at 
regina.miller@cantonlocal.org. All proceeds 
from this trip benefit the Canton South Band.

A. Bill Hayden (1946), B. Howard Jolliff (1956), C. Melvin Lenzy (1965) 
D. Karla (Reed) Neff (1975), E. Tim Miller (1960), F. Carl Busnick (1973) 
G. Mike Long (1964), H. Tim Welker (1966), I. Tesa (Kintigh) Strasser (1975)  

Who’s That Wildcat? Answers from page 7
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Happening Now 
Canton Township Community Center  

210 38th Street SE 

Activities for Adults, ages 55+ 

 
The 3 Cs 

Cards, Coffee & Conversation 
 

 
2nd & 4th Tuesday each Month 

1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Games People Play 
Bring your own favorite board 

game or use one of ours! 
 

1st & 3rd Wed. each Month 
1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

 
FREE BINGO    3rd Monday each Month   2PM 

 

Canton South Rotary
The Canton South Rotary meets every Thursday morning at the Spring Valley Golf club house at 7:30 a.m. President is Rick Wadsworth.

•	 Mon. Nov. 18, 2019: 12 Teams Girls Basketball Preview. Event funds Exceptional Olympics held in May at Perry High School.

•	 Thur. Dec. 12, 2019: Incredible Edible Auction at 7:30 A.M. Spring Valley Golf Club House. Funds raised help service Rotary community 
projects.

•	 Sat. Feb. 22, 2020 : Cystic Fibrosis Dinner and Dance. McKinley Eagles from 6:00 P.M. to 11:00 P.M. Basket Raffle and 50/50 drawing. 
$75.00 per couple or $40.00 per person.
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Career Technical Programs
The Small Animal Science Program is taking appointments to have dogs bathed and nails clipped for $10. Email animal.science@cantonlocal.org 
to make an appointment. Drop-off times are 8:45 a.m. or 12:30 p.m with pick-up at 10:45 a.m. or 2:00 p.m. The program is located at door 4 of 
the Hayden Annex Building. Owners must provide proof of up-to-date rabies vaccination.

Printing Press Field Trip
Senior Graphic Design students took a trip to Standard Printing in 
Canton for a tour of the printing plant arranged by owner Terry 
Nolan. Students learned about real world applications linked to what 
they have been studying over the past year. While there, the class 
met former CTE Canton South Graphic Design graduate Seth, who 
has been working full time at Standard since he graduated.

Hands-On Practice
Canton South juniors in the Sports Medicine Program work with 
Canton Township Fire Department to earn their American Heart 
Association CPR certification. 

CSHS to Host EBC Honors Choir
Canton South High School will host the EBC Honors Choir on Thursday, Nov. 21. This year, the choir will consist of 120 students from five schools 
in the EBC; Alliance, Marlington, Minerva, Canton South and Carrollton. 

The choir began approximately 30 years ago as a way to bring school districts together in a noncompetitive atmosphere. Each school brings 20 
of their top singers to participate in the all-day event. The students work together with a guest director, eat dinner together and work together 
in small groups.

This year’s guest director is Duane Shields Davis. Davis, originally from Cleveland, is an Instructor of Vocal Jazz in the School of Music at Western 
Michigan University. He has taught in the Grand Rapids, Michigan area since 1969 where he recently retired as Director of Vocal Music at Grand 
Rapids Community College. He previously served on the WMU faculty as director of Gold Company and GC II. 

The event culminates at 7 p.m. with a community concert. Tickets are $5 per person at the door.
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Athletics
High School Sports Updates
Canton South high school athletes will be recognized at an assembly on Tuesday, November 12, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in the Performing Arts Center. 
Below are a few highlights from the season as of mid-October

Nominations for Athletic  
Hall of Fame
Nominations for the Canton South Athletic Hall of Fame will be 
accepted until Friday, November 15. The AHOF was established 
to recognize  athletes,  teams   and individuals who have made 
outstanding contributions to the Canton South High School 
Athletic Program.  Forms are available online at cantonlocal.
org/boosterclub. Nominations should be submitted to the CSHS 
Athletic Department.

The boys golf team qualified for the District Golf tournament 
where Aidan Leahy hit a hole in one.

The Girls Soccer team finished the regular season with an 11-win, 3-loss 
and 2-tie record. The team finishing in second place in the EBC Conference.

The Girls tennis team won their third league title in a row and has 
experienced a winning season for the last 29 years. Destiny Winans and 

Abigail Franks qualified for the district tennis tournament.

Senior girls volleyball members. Senior Recognition Night for all sports 
was held Friday, November 1st at the CSHS football game.
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Band Performance Features Guests
The Canton South High School Band was joined by the Canton South Alumni and Faircrest Eighth Grade Bands for a special homecoming 
performance of the past, present and future. The pre-game show featured the Canton South Alma Mater, Wildcat Victory, Canton South Fight 
Song and Across the Field. At halftime the combined bands performed Crazy Train, the Alumni Band played Takin’ Care of Business and finished 
with Hang On Sloopy. 

Canton Local Theatre Season
Canton Local is presenting two crowd favorites this school year. Canton South High School will present Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor 
Dreamcoat in November 2019 and FMMS will present Disney’s Frozen, Jr in March 2020. The show opens on Friday, Nov. 8th at 7pm, 
Saturday, Nov. 9th at 7pm and Sunday, Nov. 10th at 2pm in the Canton South Performing Arts Center. All tickets are reserved and $10. For 
a full listing of show performances or to order tickets visit www.cantonlocal.org, or call the Canton Local Board of Education 330-484-8010. 

With “a crash of drums, a flash of light,” Canton South High School presents Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat, the 
musical/dance extravaganza by Andrew Lloyd Webber and Tim Rice. Noted for its family-friendly storyline, universal themes and catchy 
music, Joseph is a retelling of the story of Joseph, his devoted father, his jealous brothers, and his incredible series of adventures. Filled 
with energy, Joseph is a combination of a wide variety of musical styles - everything from country to calypso to rock ‘n’ roll - in a series of 
memorable musical numbers. The district has over 110 students in grades 4th-12th participating in the production. Leading the cast will be 
senior Logan Bergert as Joseph and senior Toni Denmark as the Narrator.


